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Introduction, Kathy Deans
Kathy Deans opened the meeting, but left after the following announcements.   

· She stated she now has a new title (still in ODP):  Chief, Division of MR Planning and Accountability.  (AZTAC note:  The agenda for the meeting identifies Ms. Deans as Chief—ODP Financial Operation.)

·  She also announced that Larry Finck is retiring June 10, 2011, with emphatic statements of appreciation for Larry’s dedication and expertise over the last 10 years.  (AZTAC note:  it appears that Joshua Kauffman, who has been working under Larry the last few years, will be taking over most, if not all, of Larry’s responsibilities, but it was not confirmed that he is actually moving into this supervisory role.   The other person that continues to work in this Division at this time is Nathan Nguyen)  

Update on Licensing, Genean Westbrook-Hart
Genean Westbrook-Hart is the ODP Risk Management Supervisor (per agenda).
“Who should complete ISPs for those who attend day programs? “ has been a frequently asked question over the last year or two.   According to Ms. Westbrook-Hart, due to feedback from providers and SC’s, ODP is considering waiving the ISP requirement in day programs for ICF/MR individuals.  ODP is also considering a requirement that the 2380 and 2390 provider maintains an ICF/MR individual’s IHP.    It is recognized that the day program must have this type of documentation.    ODP is reviewing the format of the IHP to make sure it covers the main “theme” of the ISP--at least services that are being received, that goals are identified, etc.     Also under consideration is amending the regulations.   The ISP is not going to replace the IHP.     Licensing surveyors have been given the direction to review the IHP and not expect the ISP.   A final communication on this issue “should be coming out shortly.”    (AZTAC notes:  Some background on this topic:  The federal ICF/MR regulations (42 C.F.R) require that IHP’s are maintained for all individuals.  State regulations for Community Waiver programs (PFDS and Consolidated Waiver), which includes the Vocational Programs and Adult Training Facilities (Chapters 2380 and 2390) requires that an ISP be maintained for each individual.   For ICF/MR individuals who attend the day programs, there is not only an overlap and duplication of information between an IHP and an ISP, but it has never been defined who is responsible to prepare the ISP for the day program—the QMRP at the ICF/MR, the SC, or the day program, for example.) 
Update on DOH, Orlando Hemandez.

Orlando Hemandez is ODP Chief, Division of ICF/DOH (per agenda).

Mr. Hemandez emphasized that no requirements have changed.   The IHP is still required.

Mr. Hemandez clarified that licensing is an ODP responsibility, and DOH is responsible for certification.  

He said that Federal Look-Behinds will continue into the next fiscal year.  He also said that an ICF/MR program would be receiving a surprise visit on the next day, June 2, but could not identify nor hint at who or where the program was. 
There is no new news from the feds. 
The never ending saga of incident reports being obtained via HCSIS still continues.   Requirements remain the same for submission of incident reports

Contact Orlando at 717-783-3980 if you have any questions.

Presentation: “What is Dementia”, Dr. Jill Morrow.
Dr. Jill Morrow is the ODP Medical Director (per agenda).
Definition of Dementia:  Dementia is a loss of brain function that affects memory, thinking, language, judgment, and behavior.  It is a group of symptoms caused by a variety of diseases rather than a single condition.  

Dr. Morrow gave an interesting Power Point presentation on Dementia, outlining causes, prevalence, different types of dementia, stages, diagnoses and treatment.   Contact Marilyn@aztacinc.com if you would like an electronic copy of the handout (copies of slides) for this presentation.

********
LUNCH
********
Presentation:  Meeting Active Treatment with Changing Needs, Ann Marie Cawley

Ms. Cawley emphasized the following slide in her presentation:  

W 195 Active Treatment.   Compliance Principles.

Individuals have increased skills and independence in functional life areas….communication, socialization, toileting, bathing, household tasks, use of community, etc.  

AND

In the presence of degenerative or other limiting conditions, individuals’ functioning is maintained to the maximum extent possible

AND

Individuals receive continuous, competent training, supervision and support which promotes skills and independence

AND
          Individuals need continuous competent training, supervision and support in order
            to function on a daily basis.  

Ms. Cawley discussed providing active treatment to individuals with dementia, emphasizing the importance of documentation, including the following points:

· Capture in the documentation (i.e. quarterly and annual reviews) how you are working through the stages of dementia.

· You must document that a person needs active treatment and is receiving active treatment.   Demonstrate in the program plan and document that the plan is being met.  Identify the state of Alzheimer’s and show how “maximum extent” is being maintained.  

· Have a robust plan on how to maintain skills even if significant progress isn’t being made.   

Ms. Cawley noted that half of the problems are in the documentation--assessment, strengths weaknesses, showing what has changed and what the plan is to address it.  And then come back and modify it as person’s needs change.    The risk of decertification is greatly minimized by quality of assessment, documentation, and implementation. 

AZTAC has requested a copy of the PowerPoint slides, but has not received a response yet.  You are welcome to contact Marilyn@aztacinc.com in a week or two to see if we have obtained this information. 
Fiscal Updates, Larry Finck
Larry Finck is ODP Supervisor, Non-State ICF/MR  Fin. Oper (per agenda).

Movement of Funds:   MOF requests were due yesterday, May 31st.    (AZTAC note:  The past practice has been that Movement of Funds requests are due within 30 days of the latest rate correspondence, or by May 31st, which ever date is later. Requests must be postmarked by the due date.)
MR 46 and MR 47:  There will be no changes to the MR46 cost report forms or the MR47 budget forms this year. FY 2010-2011 MR46 Cost reports are due September 30.  ICF/MR Waiver requests are due October 31, 2011. (AZTAC note:  Revised forms and instructions were recently issued for MOF requests and for budget modification requests.)
 ICF/MR Task Force mailings:  You should contact Josh or Kathy Deans with email address changes.  

Contact information forms:   Providers are warned that they may not receive important information if the forms are not returned. (Two additional positions have been added to the latest contact forms.)

ICF/MR Assessments:   Mr. Finck emphasized the importance of notifying Josh Kauffman when you have sent your ACH or your check to ODP, so that they can be properly matched up. 
Submission of FY 11-12 ICF/MR waiver requests:   Due date is October 31, 2011, and providers are reminded to “ask for what you need, not what you want.”  Mr. Finck said that the waiver review process will continue as before, and the total dollar amount of the waiver is “not looked at” when reviewing a waiver.  (AZTAC Note:   This does not mean that the amount is not looked at for reasonableness, but rather, the amount of money is not” looked at” in terms of how much money is available in the appropriation.  ODP has said in the past that if not money is available in the appropriation, that they would request a supplemental appropriation.)
General Updates, Laurie Dutz
Biographical timeline training is being offered throughout the state.  There is one coming up on Sept 14-15 at White Haven Center.  Contact your regional office, ODP, Kathy Deans, or Laurie if you are interested.   There is no charge.    

The Building Bridges Conference will be held Sept 20-21 in Grantville, sponsored by the OLTL.   A variety of presentations are offered that address the population.
The next Task Force meeting is scheduled for September 14 at this same location:  PA Child Welfare Training Center, 403 E. Winding Hill Road, Mechanicsburg, PA  17055.  

Acronyms use in these notes:

FY

Fiscal Year

ICF/MR 
Intermediate Care Facility for the Mentally Retarded

ISP

Individual Support Plan

IHP

Individual Habilitation Plan

IPP

Individual Program Plan

ODP

Office of Development Programs

DOH 

Department of Health

MOF

Movement of Funds

OLTL

Office of Long Term Living
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Special note:  The above notes are prepared to the best of my knowledge and are based upon my own understanding of the discussion at the ICF/MR Task Force meeting.  The primary purpose of these notes is to provide you with a summary of the information and discussion, particularly if you or co-workers were unable to attend the meeting.  These notes have not been confirmed by the Office of Development Programs.  Be advised that you should seek additional confirmation if intending to make major decisions that impact your program(s), which are in part, based upon the information contained in these notes.  Additionally, the MAH Notes which appear in italics and/or parentheses are my own comments and opinions for your information and thought provocation.  MAH Notes do not represent the statements or opinions of anyone speaking in a Task Force meeting.
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